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In November of 2011, the US Department of Labor’s Office of Apprenticeship (OA) and the Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs (OFCCP) are planning to issue proposals to revise equal opportunity regulations for Registered Apprenticeship programs and federal and federally assisted construction contractors.  The comment period to respond to these proposals is usually only 30 days.

The National Taskforce on Tradeswomen’s Issues is hoping to work with you to ensure that the new regulations help make Secretary of Labor Hilda Solis’s vision of good jobs for everyone a reality, by ensuring that women and minorities have fair opportunities to succeed in construction apprenticeship programs and worksites.

Despite the 1965 Executive Order 11246 which set specific affirmative action requirements for construction contractors, and the later amendments which set specific goals for women at 6.9%
 and minority goals based on the1980 Standard Metropolitan Statistical Area (SMSA) or Economic Area (EA)
, women and minorities are still facing barriers to accessing and retaining training and work in the construction industry.  In 2010, just 2.6% of the more than 7.1 million workers in construction and extraction were women, 6.1% were Black and 29.1% were Hispanic.
  The median usual weekly earnings for all construction and extraction workers was $709, with Black workers earning $691 and Hispanic workers earning $533.  Women of all races earned a median weekly salary of $646 with Hispanic women earning the least at $371 and Black women earning more than all other workers at $729.

New equal opportunity regulations for registered apprenticeship programs and federally funded or assisted construction sites could go a long way in increasing the numbers and earnings of women and minorities in construction and opening this career path.

The Taskforce has developed recommendations for improving the equal opportunity regulations focused on four basic areas:

· Transparency and Accountability

· Updated Goals

· Updated Regulations

· Regular and Timely Monitoring and Enforcement
We’d like to talk to you and your organization about each of these areas and are asking you to share and/or develop your recommendations and submit written comments in response to the proposed rules when they are issued.  We hope that together we can respond in a timely and effective way to the equal opportunity proposals when they are issued as well as aid in the effective implementation of the final regulations.   Please contact us to ask any questions or get further information.  We are interested in meeting with you in person or via conference calls to add recommendations you may have and to prepare and work together to ensure equal opportunity in the construction industry.
� Federal Register Notice : Vol. 45, No. 251, at 85750-85751 (December 30, 1980)  


� Federal Register Notice : Vol. 45, No. 194, at 65976-65991 (October 3, 1980)     


� 2010 annual averages compiled by National Women’s Law Center and Legal Momentum from the Bureau of Labor Statistics: � HYPERLINK "http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat.39.pdf" ��http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat.39.pdf�; � HYPERLINK "http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat.11.pdf" ��http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsaat.11.pdf�; and � HYPERLINK "http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsrace2010.pdf" �http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsrace2010.pdf� Table 6.


�Bureau of Labor Statistics � HYPERLINK "http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsrace2010.pdf" �http://www.bls.gov/cps/cpsrace2010.pdf� Table 16.
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